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                                                                                                                                                                                   City of Baker School Board Meeting
December 7, 2021
MINUTES
The City of Baker School Board held a public meeting in the Board Room of the School Board Office beginning at 6:00 p.m. on Tuesday, December 7, 2021.
President Parker called the meeting to order and took roll call:


BURGES:
Absent

BOXIE:
Present

DAVIS:
Present

BOOKER:
Present

PARKER:
Present
A moment of silent meditation was led by Ms. Booker, followed by the Pledge of Allegiance led by Mrs. Davis.
President Parker welcomed all persons attending the meeting.

On motion of Mrs. Davis seconded by Ms. Booker, the Board voted to approve the agenda with the deletion of items #1 and #2 on the Superintendent’s Personnel Recommendations (Non-Certified).  Voting yes:  Parker, Boxie, Booker, and Davis.  Voting no:  None.  Absent:  Burges.
Superintendent Perry recognized Miss Sarah Evans, a tenth-grade student at Baker High School, for her painting entitled “Melting Pot,” and presented her with the City of Baker School System “Stronger Together Art Award.
On motion of Mrs. Boxie seconded by Ms. Booker, the Board voted to approve the minutes from the meeting of November 2, 2021.  Voting yes:  Parker, Boxie, Booker, and Davis.  Voting no: None.  Absent:  Burges.
On motion of Ms. Booker seconded by Mrs. Boxie, the Board voted to accept the certified personnel recommendations and approve the non-certified personnel recommendations.  Voting yes:  Parker, Boxie, Booker, and Davis.  Voting no:  None.  Absent:  Burges.
On motion of Mrs. Davis seconded by Mrs. Boxie, the Board voted to extend COVID Sick Leave Policy 11.4d, Cf:  11.4a, 11.4b, And 11.4c until June 30, 2022.  Voting yes:  Parker, Boxie, Booker, and Davis.  Voting no:  None.  Absent:  Burges.

On motion of Mrs. Davis seconded by Mrs. Boxie, the Board voted to accept the monthly financial report including budget to actual comparisons for the period ending October 31, 2021, as presented by Mrs. Sidney Stewart, Business Manager.  Voting yes:  Parker, Boxie, Booker, and Davis.  Voting no:  None.  Absent:  Burges.
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On motion of Mrs. Davis seconded by Ms. Booker, the Board voted to approve the Louisiana Compliance Questionnaire (For Audit Engagements of Governments).  Voting yes:  Parker, Boxie, Booker, and Davis.  Voting no:  None.  Absent:  Burges.
On motion of Ms. Booker seconded by Mrs. Boxie, the Board voted to grant approval for the School System to participate in the Catholic Charities Foster Grandparents Program.  Voting yes:  Parker, Boxie, Booker, and Davis.  Voting no:  None.  Absent:  Burges.

Superintendent Perry made the following remarks:
1. Special recognition and thanks to our administrators, teachers, and students who participated in the Baker Economic Development District and Convention Center reception on Thursday, November 18th.  Our school system was represented with excellence by the Baker High School Symphony of Soul Band; Baker High School Student Government Association; Baker High School Beta Club and our outstanding Baker High School Student Artists.  As you look around the room, I am sure that you agree that we have exceptional talent in the City of Baker School System.  Thank you and congratulations to all participants.
2. Congratulations to our Baker High Basketball Teams for getting off to a good start.  The Lady Buffs won 59-57 against Central High School; the Boys fell short by 3 points against Capitol High School.  The Boys will be playing in the East Ascension Tournament beginning tomorrow through December 11th.

3. We are excited to announce the progress being made to move the Baker High School Project forward:

a. The placement agency has been identified.

b. Baker High School Project is now under financial review by the placement agency.

c. Anticipated time for the review process; finding an investor; and selling the bonds should occur on or before early February.

d. A projected time for breaking ground on the Baker High School Project is March 2022.

4. Special thanks to Mr. Michael Faulk who coordinated the distribution of masks for school districts; we received several thousands of masks.  Our first distribution of the masks occurred on Friday, December 3rd.

5. I, along with our School Leaders would like to extend a special thanks to our Community Friends for your donations:

· Baker Heights Elementary School, under the leadership of Ms. LaQuisha Comeaux, expresses appreciation to:

· City of Baker Police Department for donating bookbags and school materials;

· City of Baker Chamber of Commerce for book sacks filled with school materials;

· Cajun Navy for sanitizer, masks, and school supplies;
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· City of Baker Fire Department for various materials for Fire Prevention Week. 

· Baker High School, under the leadership of Dr. Candance Russell, expresses appreciation to:
· The Cajun Navy for their donation of Vitamin Water;

· The Roosevelt Peters Family’s donation of $1000.

· Park Ridge Academic Magnet School, under the leadership of Ms. Shekeitra Matthews, expresses appreciation to:

· City of Baker Rotary Club (Golf Club by way of First Tee Baton Rouge) for golf equipment for physical education classes;

· City of Baker Chamber of Commerce for backpacks, school supplies, sanitizing kits, and raffle prizes;

· Baker Buffalo Cruisers Bike Club for teacher/student binders and supplies;

· City of Baker Fire Department for safety hats for students.

6. Our first Saturday Academic Learning Academy was held December 4th from 9:00 a.m. till Noon at Baker Heights Elementary School.  Both teachers and students were engaged in high quality teaching and learning while having a lot of fun.  Our goal is to have 100% participation from all of our 3rd – 5th grade students in the school system.  Please share the great news that’s happening at Baker Heights Elementary School.

7. Finally, we are completing benchmark assessments this week and we are looking forward to analyzing the data to inform our instructional planning for the second semester.  Our Winter Break will be December 20th – December 31st; employees return from Winter Break on January 3rd; professional development and second semester planning will occur Monday, January 3rd and Tuesday, January 4th.  Students return on Wednesday, January 5th. 
President Parker thanked those participating in the meeting and announced the next meeting of the City of Baker School Board would be held on Tuesday, January 11, 2020 beginning at 6:00 p.m.

There being no further business, on motion of Mrs. Davis seconded by Mrs. Boxie, the Board voted to adjourn at 6:22 p.m.  Voting yes:  Parker, Boxie, Booker, and Davis.  Voting no:  None.  Absent:  Burges.

Submitted by De’Ette Perry, Ed.D., Secretary. 


